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This is my recommendation on disposition of the appeal filed by Liz Sedler on 
behalf of the Alliance for the Wild Rockies, The Ecology Center, and the Inland 
Empire Public Lands Council protesting the Sandpoint District Ranger's Record of 
Decision (ROD) for the Packsaddle Project on the Idaho Panhandle National 
Forests. 
 
The District Ranger's decision adopts Alternative 8 and incorporates design 
criteria of Alternative 7.  This decision will implement harvest of 
approximately 12 MMBF of timber from 1,703 acres.  Helicopter and skyline cable 
will be the predominant logging methods used.  Approximately 3.4 miles of 
temporary road will be constructed and recontoured after completion of the 
project.  Also, about 2.1 miles of road will be decommissioned and 4 miles 
closed.  The decision recommends changing 3,460 acres of Management Area 9 to 
Management Area 4 and 6 to allow for treatment and protection of dry-site 
ecosystems and also changing 255 acres of Management Area 1 to Management Area 4 
to reflect big-game use. 
 
My review was conducted pursuant to, and in accordance with, 36 CFR 215.19 to 
ensure the analysis and decision are in compliance with applicable laws, 
regulations, policy, and orders.  The Appeal Record, including the Appellants' 
objections and recommended changes, has been thoroughly reviewed.   
 
APPEAL SUMMARY  
 
The Appellants allege violations of the National Environmental Policy Act, the 
National Forest Management Act, and the Clean Water Act. 
 
The Appellants request the decision be withdrawn and watershed and fisheries 
analyses be provided that consider the impacts of regeneration harvest and an 
alternative be considered which avoids impacts on the roadless area. 
 
An informal meeting was held, and the Appellants agreed to drop four arguments 
in their appeal as articulated in the informal meeting notes.  No interested 
party comments were received. 
 
FINDINGS 
 
My recommendation is based upon the following evaluation: 
 
Clarity 
 
The decision is clearly stated and accurately describes the proposed action. 
 
The ROD and Supplement to the Final Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) are 
clear in their rationale for Alternative 8 (which is a modification of 
Alternative 7).  Appropriate references are given to the EIS and other 
information sources. 
 
Design criteria are either stated in the ROD or are referenced.  Recommended 
Management Area changes are also outlined in the ROD and referenced to the 



silvicultural suitability report supporting these changes. 
 
Maps are generally well done, clear and informative. 
 
I conclude the decision criteria and rationale are well stated and the DN is 
clear and supportable in its discussion of rationale. 
     
Purpose of the Proposal and Comprehension of Benefits 
 
The ROD references the Final EIS which clearly states the purpose and need and 
the relationship between the purpose and need and the Forest Plan. 
 
The rationale for the decision and responsiveness to issues is clear when the 
decision criteria and purpose and need are considered.  The source and 
rationale for the decision criteria are disclosed in the ROD.   
 
The consequences of taking no action are stated in the ROD, issues are 
addressed, and the reasons for not selecting the no-action alternative are 
disclosed.  The ROD gives a full description of benefits of Alternative 8 and 
its responsiveness to the purpose and need and the issues.  Comparison of 
alternatives is provided in the Final EIS.  The Supplement to the Final EIS 
displays all effects of Alternative 8 including those within the scope of 
Alternative 7.  No comparison of effects to other alternatives is provided; 
however, a comparison of alternatives in terms of issues is disclosed.  It 
appears that all alternatives were considered and given detailed review.  It is 
clear that public comment was used to develop issues and that Alternative 8 
responds to those issues. 
 
I conclude the decision documentation clearly supports the need for, and the 
benefits of, the proposed action. 
 
Consistency With Policy, Direction, and Supporting Information 
 
The decision is consistent with Forest Plan goals and recommends changing some 
Management Area direction to allow for treatment and protection of the 
ecosystem.  Forest Plan direction is the basis for the purpose and need. 
 
The Responsible Official used a landscape management analysis approach for this 
project and incorporated ecosystem management principles and concepts. 
Ecosystem processes are considered and documented in describing the no-action 
alternative. 
 
The rationale for the decision and Alternative 8 includes findings from the 
Interior Columbia River Basin Ecosystem Scientific Assessment. 
 
I conclude the proposed project complies with all legal and regulatory 
requirements, as well as current Forest Service policy. 
 
Effectiveness of Public Participation Activities and Use of Comments 
 
A public involvement plan was developed, scoping letters were sent, and an open 
house was hosted.  Information was sent to interested parties, several American 
Indian Tribes, and other agencies in the area.   
 
An issue summary was developed from scoping comments.  There is a relationship 
between the public issue summary and the list of issues used in developing the 
project; however, there is no documentation of the link between the public 
issue summary and actual comments.  The process for selecting issues for 
detailed review is disclosed, but there is no issue-by-issue listing of the 
disposition of each issue.   
 
Alternatives generated by response to the Draft EIS were addressed.  The range 
of alternatives is adequate, and comments are reflected. 
 



No content analysis was developed, but comments were addressed and considered 
in making the decision.  Documentation of content analysis would have improved 
tracking the disposition of public comments.  It appears the response to 
supplemental comments tended to be rather defensive of the alternatives.   
 
Although not all comments supported the decision, the Responsible Official did 
an excellent job explaining the rationale for proceeding. 
 
I conclude public involvement efforts were effective in providing opportunities 
for the public to participate in this project. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
I recommend the District Ranger's decision be affirmed and the Appellants' 
requested relief be denied.  
 
 
/s/ J. Doug Glevanik 
 
 
J. DOUG GLEVANIK 
Appeal Reviewing Officer 


